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Quotes as of close of
previous business day

Hi-Plains Co-op
Wheat $3.04
Corn $2.11
Milo $3.25
Soybeans No bid

Markets

Watch for your
name in the

Wednesday movie
                    listings
                      for 2

free passes.
(Passes must be used within 7 days.)

Pick up your passes at your:

MOVIE
PASSES

785-460-PETS (7387)
150 W. 4  • Colby, KS

Fish • Birds • Reptiles • Supplies

Come in today and enjoy the sights
and sounds and low prices!

NOW
OPEN!

Under The Sea
Pets & More

Faced with a Drinking Problem?
Perhaps

Alcoholics Anonymous Can Help
Meetings are Open to the Public

City Hall Basement
Mondays & Thursdays - 8:30 p.m.

Good
friends!
Good
times!
Good
food!Patricia Jane

Baalman
“Patsy”
2-13-1950

If love could have
saved you

you would have
lived forever.

We will never forget.

Our Love Forever,
Dan and Meagan
Your Family and

Friends

Deaths

Sondra
Barnett

•Rexford
   Correspondent

Bible school students enjoy fellowship
Vacation Bible School attendees

learned the significance of the en-
counters that Jesus had with five
individuals during his ministry. The
children shared a weeks worth of
activities with song, verse, and
crafts to the public Friday evening.
Vicki Allison, coordinator, ac-
knowledged staff and helpers, com-
menting on the importance of work-
ing with the youth in our commu-
nities. A time of  fellowship and re-
freshments followed.

Ben and Kelsey Rhodes hosted a
barbecue for the youth group Thurs-
day evening at their home. The
Mount Pleasant Youth Group were
invited and a game of sand volley-
ball ended the evening.

Friday afternoon was a celebra-
tion of pizza and bowling at the
Colby Bowl for the last afternoon
session of summer school. Melody
Leach, Lori Miller, and Marsha

Rogers. “Thank You”  for extending
yourselves and supporting summer
school.

Adam J. May, son of Randy and
Cheryl May of Plano, Texas, grand-
son of Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Black
of Rexford and Mr. Jack May of
Denver, Colo., is a recent graduate
of Boston University Goldman
School of Dental Medicine. Adam
graduated Magna Cum Laude and
received the National Dental Honor
Society Omicron Kappa Upsilon
Award. Dr. May is beginning a resi-
dency program affiliated with
Brigham and Women’s Hospital,

Massachusetts General Hospital
and Harvard University. Adam re-
ceived his undergraduate degree in
biology from the University of Kan-
sas, graduating in 2001, and was a
member of Sigma Nu fraternity.
Adam’s wife Amanda is also a
graduate of the University of Kan-
sas and they make their home in
Boston.

Kathryn Richard and son, Chris,
from Norton, attended  services at
Lund Covenant Church June 19.
Afterwards they and Edna Colson
drove to Colby for a picnic dinner
at Fike Park with Cheryl Colson and
son, Marcus of Colby. Roberta
Colson and Alexandria, and Deloris
Cody from Goodland joined them.
Amie Richard was with Roberta for
she had spent Saturday night  with
her. Amie was on her way home to
Norton from a trip sponsored by
Girl Scouts to England and Scot-
land. Amie is the youngest daugh-
ter of Kathryn Richard.

Friday’s Koffee Klatch had 13 in
attendance.

Sunday a.m., Obe Hokanson,
guest of Pastor Lane Purcell, began

his teaching on Israel, Jerusalem
and the Temples at the Rexford
Community Church. A fellowship
dinner followed the morning ser-
vice. Obe has been giving tours of
the Holy Land since 1978 and the
next one is scheduled for the first
two weeks in May, 2006

Jay and Brandy Todd and chil-
dren Taylor and Tyler, had dessert
and an Open House Sunday from
1pm to 4pm.- following the church
dinner.

July 3 the Rexford Church ser-
vice and a picnic will be at the park.
The Youth Group will be serving
lunch as a fund raiser for Merritt
Youth Retreat at Merritt Reservoir,
Valentine Neb., hosted by Dean
Ostrander Ministries. Please join in
fellowship and help support the
youth group.

The mosquitoes are becoming a
problem in the area and it is hard to
enjoy any outdoor activity. Can we
please have are communities
fogged to get rid of the nasty pests?
This week’s Rexford News was sub-
mitted by guest columnist Vicki
Allison.

Bring your lunch and lawn chair and enjoy
the musical
talent of....

Thursday, June 30th
12:00 noon

Fike Park
SPONSORED BY COLBY/THOMAS COUNTY CHAMBER

OF COMMERCE, COLBY CONVENTION & VISITORS
BUREAU AND YOUR COLBY FREE PRESS.

         Picnic
 In The Park

Audrey
Hoyt

Retreat planned in August

Dorothy M. Kleinsorge, 91, of
Colby, died Saturday, June 25, 2005
at Citizens Medical Center in
Colby.

Mrs. Kleinsorge was born Jan.
16, 1914 in Cottonwood Falls,
Idaho to Charles and Mahala
Dempewolf.

The Dempewolf family moved to
Kansas and settled in the New
Almelo area during her childhood.

She married George A.
Kleinsorge on May 1, 1933 in New
Almelo. They farmed in the
Rexford and Colby areas until
1979. She was a homemaker and
later worked in the dietary and laun-
dry departments of St. Thomas
Hospital/Citizens Medical Center,
retiring in 1985.

She was a member of Sacred
Heart Catholic Church, St. Anne’s
Altar Society Circle, Daughters of
Isabella and the Handmaidens
Prayer Group.

Mrs. Kleinsorge is survived by a
son, George Kleinsorge, Jr. of En-
terprise; five daughters, Sister
Donna Marie Kleinsorge of Colby,
Sister Vivian Kleinsorge of Hays,

Melva Jean Edmonds of Lawrence,
Evelyn Henderson of Levant and
Eleanora Hanna of Virginia Beach,
Va.; three brothers, Donald
Dempewolf of Santa Cruz, Calif.,
Robert Dempewolf of Fairfield
Bay, Ark. and Robert Dempewolf of
Cedar City, Utah; one sister, Leona
Alsdorf of Fresno, Calif.; nine
grandchildren; 13 great-grandchil-
dren and one great-great-grand-
child.

She was preceded in death by her
husband George A. Kleinsorge on
Dec. 22, 1998.

Services will be at 10 a.m.
Wednesday at Sacred Heart Catho-
lic Church in Colby. Burial will be
at Sacred Heart Cemetery in Colby.

Visitation will be from 9 a.m. to
8 p.m. Tuesday at Kersenbrock Fu-
neral Chapel in Colby.

Vigil and Rosary will be at 7 p.m.
Tuesday at Kersenbrock Funeral
Chapel in Colby.

Memorials are suggested to Sa-
cred Heart Catholic Church and
donations may be left at any Colby
bank or Kersenbrock Funeral
Chapel.

Dorothy M. Kleinsorge

Healthy Haps

Rachel’s Vineyard Ministry an-
nounces their next retreat to take
place Aug. 5-7. The location of the
retreat is kept private to protect the
confidentiality of the retreatants.

The weekend retreat is designed
for anyone affected by abortion.

“ This retreat is not only for
women who have had abortions, but
for men, grandparents, aunts,
uncles, siblings, married couples,
anyone affected by the loss of abor-
tion,”  said Donetta Robben, retreat
director.

Rachel’s Vineyard allows indi-
viduals to confront and mourn their
loss.

Oftentimes, women (and men
too) who have participated in abor-
tion have what psychologists call
“ complicated grief.”

 They have a sense of disbelief
accompanied by anger and bitter-
ness over the death. They will often
experience great emotional pain
and a prominent longing for the
person that died.

Rachel’s Vineyard Ministries
was founded by Psychotherapist
Theresa Burke. The weekend
meshes religion with psychology
into an intense, emotional, support-
ive and non-judgmental process.

For information, contact Robben
at (785) 623-7531 or at
healing@soulcommunications.net.

Time to think about
Fourth of July safety

It is extremely important to know
the difference between a legal con-
sumer firework and a dangerous
explosive device. Items such as M-
80s, M-100s and blockbusters are
not fireworks, they are federally
banned explosives. They can cause
serious injury or even death. Stay
away from anything that isn’ t
clearly labeled with the name of the
item, the manufacturer’s name and
instructions for proper use. Here are
some more tips to help ensure a safe
Fourth of July.

Fireworks are not toys. Fire-
works complying with strict regu-
lations enacted by the U.S. Con-
sumer Product Safety Commission
in 1976 function primarily by burn-
ing to produce motion and visible or
audible effects.

 They are burning at approxi-
mately the same temperature as a
household match and can cause
burn injuries and ignite clothing if
used improperly.

Never give fireworks to young
children. Close, adult supervision
of all fireworks activities is manda-
tory. Even sparklers can be unsafe
if used improperly.

Select and use only legal fire-
works. If you choose to celebrate
the Fourth of July with fireworks,
check with your local police depart-
ment to determine what fireworks
can be legally discharged in your
area.

Stay away from illegal explo-
sives. Illegal explosive devices con-

tinue to cause serious injuries
around the Fourth of July holiday.
These devices are commonly
known as M-80s, M-100s, block-
busters or quarterpounders.

Federally banned since 1966,
these items will not contain the
manufacturer’s name and are usu-
ally totally unlabeled. Don’ t pur-
chase or use unlabeled fireworks. If
you are aware of anyone selling
such devices, contact your local
police department.

Homemade fireworks are deadly.
Never attempt to make your own
devices and do not purchase or use
any kits that are advertised for mak-
ing fireworks. Mixing and loading
chemical powders is very danger-
ous and can kill or seriously injure
you. Leave the making of fireworks
to the experts.

Babies

We want your local news
e-mail to

pdecker@nwkansas.com

Brandon and Kami Booi of Colby
announce the birth of their daugh-
ter, Hali Rae Booi.

She was born June 12, 2005 at
Gove County Hospital in Quinter.
She weighed 6 pounds, 11 1/2
ounces and was 19 3/4 inches long.

Grandparents are Tuffy and
Linda Taylor of Colby and Criss
Booi of Cullison.

Hali was welcomed home by big
brother Hagan.

Hali Rae Booi


